TOWN OF TROY

BOARD OF SELECTMEN MINUTES

The Board of Selectmen held their monthly meeting on Monday July 18, 2016 at 6:30 p.m. at the Troy Municipal Office.

Selectmen Present: Robert Langlands, Mark Sanville, Gary Taylor

Others Present: Terri Medley, Steve Button, Lee Forbes

THESE MINUTES ARE UNOFFICIAL UNTIL APPROVED.

1. Meeting opened at 6:34 pm.

- 2. Steve updated the Board on the well project. It had been determined the existing well can no longer be used.
 - Steve explained the benefits of getting private funding from a local bank rather than waiting for federal funding. With federal funding the engineering requirements are much more costly. Gary made a motion to fund this project with a local bank. Motion carried.
 - Steve and Lee discussing having Lee and the boys bring in the fill for around the water project. Steve is going to give Lee more information on what needs to be done when he hears from Wayne Elliot.
 - Steve asked the board about ordering a case of 6 meters at an approximate cost of \$1500.00. We currently do not have any back up meters. The board agreed to order a case.
- 3. Lee told the board many of our street signs have been stolen on and around Loop Road. He took an inventory and currently needs to replace 13. The board told him to order them.
 - He talked about the bridge that needs replacing on Loop Road. We got the grant for \$108,000 and have two years to complete the project. It was decided the project would not be done until next year.
 - Lee discussed his health insurance. He now has Medicare part A and B. He has to pay \$121.80 per month for Part B. Gary made a motion to pay the Part B portion and the supplemental coverage. Motion carried.
 - Terri is going to look into pricing for the supplement insurance.
- 4. The board reviewed the list of delinquent taxes. Terri will send the list to Bill Davies for a tax sale in September.
- 5. Minutes of the June 2016 meeting were approved by Robert.
- 6. All orders were signed.
- 7. Meeting adjourned at 8:15